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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on September 13th, 2022 at 7:00 pm.   The minutes from the August meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  The treasurer report had an error.  $52,256.82 was put in CTAS under Becker County Highway Dept for Chloride when it should have gone into sealcoating.  Ann Hixson will make that change.  The board made a motion to approve the treasurers report with the understanding CTAS will be updated.
Gary MIELKE and Peter PATNAUDE was present to discuss Buckhorn Road.  They reported the road has many cracks on it-some as wide as a quarter.  In addition, there appears to be a need to clean up.  There was a fiber that was put up to present debris into getting into the lake during construction.  That barrier is still there and debris is acclimating.  The board did review the pictures that residents had taken.  Jason Rosing advised he will have John Okeson go out and tour the road and give his opinion.  Jason Rosing also advised he can consult with Becker County Engineering and also the DNR about the fiber barrier. 
Bryce Bartunek was present to discuss the upcoming snow plow season.  He has agreed to be the new snow plow driver.  Skogen Truck & Tractor
has agreed to do the maintenance.  Rick Renner was also present during the conversation to offer support and guidance.  Jason Rosing did bring motion to offer Bryce $50 an hour for snow plowing.  Upon that motion, the board approved that hourly wage.  Bryce was asked to provide his drivers license and also his annual DOT physical and give to the clerk, Heather Anderson.  Rick Renner is willing to do some training with Bryce to get him similar with this route etc.  
Asphalt cuts outs will start on September 29th, 2022 according to Wayne Jacobson. 
Rick Renner was there to present the board with two, Right of Way requests.  Tom Anderson at 15090 Summer Island Road and Michael Sand at 13134 Red Elm Ridge. The board reviewed these requests and supporting documents.  Tom Anderson’s property is wanting to place the holding tank within the right of way.  Ed Clem brought the motion with the board approving.  Michael Sands property needs to place the drainfield in the right away.  Al Bergquist brought the motion with the board approving.  

Discussion about the invoice for the compost site from Drive way Services.  This is a significant increase in price from the prior vendor.  Jason Rosing will call and inquire.  
This meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm by motion from Jerry Johnson and seconded by Al Bergquist.  
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